
 

 
REPORT of MSYRG MEETING WITH METRO RAIL 

27 NOVEMBER 2019. 
 
Tunnelling 

1. Commissioning of plant for treating tunnel material completed by end of December. 
2. Tunnelling not to commence until near mid-2020. 
 
Trucks 

3. No further information available about likelihood of trucks removing 
material from Edmund Herring Oval during the day along Domain Road 
and Park Street.. 
4. In the meantime trucks continue to take excavation material from digging 
the boxes along St Kilda Road. 
5. Trucks that occasionally use Domain Road and Park Street should obey 
the 40 kph speed limit and if not they should be reported to Metro Rail on 

1800 105 105.  
 
Domain Road “Pop Up” 

6. Construction to commence next week – cannot be stopped. 
7. Told again it is a 5 month “trial” at which time consideration will be given 
to whether it should become permanent. 
It is most important, therefore, that we all keep a careful diary 
record of our experience during this period (and report it to MSYRG by 
email: secretary@msyrg.com.au ) of issues with parking, access to the shops 
etc. 
 
Closure of Toorak Road West. 

8. The east bound lane of Toorak Road West at St Kilda Road (Arnold Street) 
will be closed to all traffic from 8 pm Friday 6 December until 6 am 
Monday 9 December. 
9. The west bound lane of Toorak Road West will not be affected. 
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